MINUTES
CLINICIANS UNITED
May 2, 2022

PRESENT:  David Holt, Jane Borgursky, Dave Meichsner, Allison Doyle, Lynn Stanley, Shawn Hassell, Yevgeniy (Genya) Mazor-Thomas, Christine Miller, Paul Thorington, Steven Durost, Dr. Debi Warner

INSURANCE ISSUES

Harvard Pilgrim:  Please forward SPECIFIC problems to them so they can give us feedback to improve provider relations.

Anthem:  Problems continue.  Medical doctors are having problems as well.  Maine Medical has dropped them as a provider because they weren’t getting paid.  Shawn said they had a new provider credentialed and that provider has not been paid since January even though retroactive payments were promised.  No one has found Jennifer Cassavant to be particularly helpful.
	They are now requesting all new providers be credentialed through Availity.  For some providers they are refusing to pay claims without a copy of the records.

Ambetter:  Jane got an audit request for 6 full records.  Instead, she sent summaries and has not received a response.  She thought 6 full records was excessive.

Medicare Part C:  Companies are requiring providers to be re-credentialed as Part C providers even if they are already credentialed with the supplemental insurance.

Availity Remittance Advices:  They are supposed to be available but are often not visible for direct deposit reimbursement.   Dave Meichsner said when you can’t get to it, go to Payor Spaces, hit the Payor tile, the Insurance Remittance inquiry.  Put in the check EFT number and you should see the remittance.
 

LEGISLATION

HB1431, the Parent’s Bill of Rights, passed with amendments.  Most are rights parents already have, but they can sue if school personnel have discussed issues with the student and not informed parents.  Gender identity is the target.  This applies to school personnel, but mental health clinicians are also vulnerable if they are contracted to a school or placed there by an agency.  This has been referred to the Finance/Rules Committee in the Senate.

Next meeting 6/6/22 at noon.

Respectfully submitted,
Christine Miller, LCMHC
